
This & THat
It seems that the addition one of our newest tangenteers (I
see a newer addition… but it has been years since I have taken
a French class)  I am quickly falling behind in my posts
(although  she  does  have  a  few  hundred  to  catch  me  �  ).
 Yesterday,  I  noticed  real  progress  in  the  continuing
dissolving of my blood clot.  I still feel it… not really
painful but it is still keeping me at a slow clip.  Madame
Peters was in tonight (haven’t seen her since the day before I
went to the doctor nearly two or THREE (?) months ago.  I
assured her that I am recovering nicely… however slowly.  But
I will be back to my 3-4 mile walks 3 times a week before
long.  Telling myself that I will be able to do the things I
really enjoy doing in time helps with the psychological.

My recital with the rest of K’s students is less than 4 weeks
away.   Memorizing  my  very  wordy  but  very  fun  piece  is
challenging but I am really close.  I have nailed down a fine
female to do the bit with and once she completes her run in
The Wedding Singer, we will get together and get ‘r done.

Well… that is all… My food is probably over done and I have to
watch The Office which I DVR’ed… Michael Scott’s farewell is
looming.  I think next week is the extended special episode.
 Is this the moment when the series will “Jump the Shark?”
 How will Will Ferrell fare in the new role?  Time will tell.

Defunct TV Part II
Since my first post about defunct tv was SO lengthy, I had to
omit some of my favorite tv shows from yester-year which were
so great they warrant a mention and another post.

https://www.tangents.org/health/this-that/
https://draclet.tangents.org/
https://www.tangents.org/tv-shows/defunct-tv-part-ii/


The Bozo Show – If you grew up in Chicagoland, this show was
an icon.  Some people in Ohio have told me it was on tv here
too, but I know it just wasn’t the same as growing up with
Bozo next door.  First of all, EVERYONE you knew went to see
the Bozo show live.  The girl I went with was put on the
waiting list when she was in utero, and we were 9 or 10 years
old before her mother finally got the tickets that allowed us
entry into the show.  But I’m just glad I got the experience,
and I’m even more glad that I was old enough to remember
seeing Bozo live – it was really neat.  I was really scared of
a character named Wizzo though, and I hoped he wouldn’t be
there on the day I was…  Ironically, I don’t remember if he
was in that episode or not.  My husband went to a Bozo show
taping of course, since he was also a Chicagoland kid, but
neither of us were on the Grand Prize Game.  There were other
characters on the show, mainly Bozo’s clown sidekick, Cookie,
and also a puppet dog named Cuddly Duddly.  I think I’m going
to have to dig out the tape of the show I was on, just for
memories…  So was Bozo aired nationally?  Since it was so
hugely popular in our area, it’s hard to say; it’s not like
there was an internet back then or like I traveled a lot or
had pen pals as a kid to ask.  I would guess so, since lots of
people have heard of it, but I’m sure it was nothing like the
phenomena it reached in Chicagoland.

Land of the Lost – Saturday morning tv at its finest.  This
was a live show about a family who was transported back in
time to contend with all kinds of prehistoric creatures like
dinosaurs, etc.  While looking up the show on imdb, I learned
that there were 2 versions.  One that aired from 1974-76, and
one from 1991-92.  I will dismiss the 90’s remake since I
wasn’t a big fan.  But as for the original, I barely remember
it but I know that I LOVED it!  I must have watched it in
syndication however, because I was not around to see it from
’74-’76.  But, when I saw the photos and synopsis of the
episodes,  I  know  that’s  the  show  I  watched  and  loved.  
Interesting note – they are currently make a movie version due

https://imdb.com/title/tt0254009/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0071005/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0457400/


out next year starring Will Ferrell as the dad!  I am a big
fan  of  Will  Ferrell’s.   I  think  he  is  great  in  almost
everything  I’ve  seen  him  in;  he’s  always  funny  and
surprisingly  versatile.   He  stars  in  one  of  my  favorite
Christmas movies of all time, Elf.  So I am anxious to see
what they do with this remake of a classic tv show for our
generation.  I think the movie is slated to be a comedy, but
with Will Ferrell as its star, that’s no surprise.  I wonder
if they’ll do what they did with the Brady Bunch movies and
make it a satire of the tv show?  It was very effective and
funny when they did it in the Brady Bunch movies, but it would
seem difficult to pull off for many tv shows without being too
over the top.  With the cheesy sets and special effects and
costumes of the ’70’s Land of the Lost, satire might be a good
avenue to explore for the movie remake.  It’d be cool to see
the movie set in the 70’s – well, the family gets sent back in
time, but if the family were still from the ’70’s…  Guess
we’ll just have to wait until 2009 to see!

The Littles – A catchy theme song which began, “We are the
Littles…”  It was an awesome Saturday morning cartoon (which
of course spawned into toys, lunchboxes, books, and even a few
movies) about a family of small people with pointy ears and
tails who lived within the walls of a Bigg (literally, this
was the surname of the family!) family’s house.  The plots
revolved around Tom and Lucy Little, a brother and sister who
tried  to  keep  their  dopey  aviator  cousin  Dinky  out  of
trouble along with their Grandpa Little.  The Littles had
rigged up their own little world within the walls of the
Bigg’s home which they entered through a light socket, and it
was neat to see how they used normal size objects to make
things they needed.  They would often enlist the help of Henry
Bigg, the human regular-size kid who lived in the house, since
he was the only human to know about the Littles.  Cute show –
I could probably find it on youtube or somewhere like that if
I looked. 

https://imdb.com/name/nm0002071/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0319343/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0112572/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0320055/
https://youtube.com/embed/


Shirt Tales – Adorable little animal characters who began as a
line of greeting cards were turned into a cartoon.  Their
shirts  would  display  different  sayings  to  express  their
feelings; such as Hug Me, Cuddly, or Dig Me (worn by a mole). 
 A really cute cartoon which aired on the USA network as part
of its Cartoon Express, of which Pac Man the cartoon was also
a part; see below.

Pac Man – A cartoon based upon the popular video game.  I
don’t remember much about it, but I know I liked it, and it
didn’t last long.  I think if I were to see this cartoon today
as an adult, it would be dumb, whereas Shirt Tales might be
cute.  I haven’t checked youtube, but they both just might be
there; it seems likely.

https://imdb.com/title/tt0085090/
https://imdb.com/title/tt0083461/

